
RESOLUTION DONATING COUNCIL DONATION FUNDS TO THE NORTHERN 

NEVADA CHILDREN’S CANCER FOUNDATION TO SUPPORT THEIR MISSION TO 

ENHANCE THE QUALITY OF LIFE FOR CHILDREN WITH CANCER AND THEIR 

FAMILIES BY PROVIDING FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE AND COMPASSIONATE 

SUPPORT PROGRAMS IN THE AMOUNT OF $2,500. (GENERAL FUND) 

 

WHEREAS, the City of Reno may donate funds in accordance with NRS 268.028(01), 

entitled “Expenditure of public money; grant of public money and donation of certain property to 

certain nonprofit organizations or governmental entities” when such expenditure provides a 

substantial benefit to the inhabitants of the City; and, 

WHEREAS, the Northern Nevada Children’s Cancer Foundation helps alleviate the 

financial burden childhood cancer places on northern Nevada families by assisting with medical 

expenses such as insurance copays and deductibles, uncovered procedures, medication costs, and 

other out-of-pocket medical expenses through their Family Assistance Fund; and, 

WHEREAS, the Northern Nevada Children’s Cancer Foundation provides emotional 

support programs at no cost to families of children with cancer; and, 

WHEREAS, the Northern Nevada Children’s Cancer Foundation provides tools for 

children to succeed academically and stay socially connected when isolated due to compromised 

immune systems and demanding treatment schedules through their E-SMART program; and 

WHEREAS, the Northern Nevada Children’s Cancer Foundation advocates for 

important childhood cancer issues before Congress by raising awareness to key issues with 

legislators on Capitol Hill; and, 

WHEREAS, the Northern Nevada Children’s Cancer Foundation contributes to 

childhood cancer research by hosting fundraising events and running awareness campaigns; and, 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the City of Reno approves the Council 

donation from Councilmember Reese ($1,500), Councilmember Oscar Delgado ($500), and Vice 

Mayor Neoma Jardon ($500) in the sum of Two Thousand and Five Hundred Dollars ($2,500) to 

the Northern Nevada Children’s Cancer Foundation; and, 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that should the above donation or any portion thereof 

not be used for the purpose as set forth in this Resolution, any unused funds shall be returned to 

the City of Reno. 

Upon motion by Councilmember  , and seconded by Councilmember 

 , the foregoing Resolution was passed and adopted this   day of 

 , 2022, by the following vote of the Council: 

AYES: 

NAYS: 
 

ABSTAIN: ABSENT: 

 

APPROVED this   day of  , 2022. 
 

 

 
 



HILLARY SCHIEVE 

MAYOR 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTEST: 
 

 

MIKKI HUNTSMAN 

CITY CLERK 




